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Nederland Community Library District

Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes

4/24/13
The meeting was called to order at 7:05.

ROLL CALL

Present: 

Library District Board Members:  Dani Dillon, Emily Fidelman, Larry Foster (by FaceTime), Charles Wood, Jim Elder
Absent: Karen Stringfellow, Andrea Begin, Library Director Gretchen Beatty

PUBLIC COMMENT

None.
MINUTES OF January 23, 2012
Jim moved to approve the minutes.  Larry seconded.  Unanimously approved. 
REPORTS

President’s Report:

None.
Vice President’s Report:

None.

Treasurer’s Report:
Andrea submitted monthly balance sheets and a revised budget to be approved by the Board and submitted to the State for the annual audit.  Since the last meeting the budget was revised to include carryover from the 2011 budget.
Charles moved to approve the budget.  Dani seconded.  Unanimously approved.
Library Director’s Report:

None.
Policy Review:

The Board discussed the Flexible Time Off (FTO) policy for the Director.  Accounting for FTO for other full time employees has allocated hours by month rather than year, and the Board agrees it should be clarified as the same for the Director to ensure she is able to use all she earns.  FTO should be incremented by length of service with respect to anniversary date rather than the start of the fiscal year. These clarifications will be effective as of June 1, 2013. Retrospective allocation of FTO hours since Jan. 1, 2013 will be revisited when the Director can be present.

NEW BUSINESS

Dani has contacted Nancy Stubbs, facilitator of last year’s retreat.  Her fee would be $600 for the day.  Because the schedule of the retreat would only call for a facilitator for a half-day, Board members felt that it might be more cost effective to have the Board President facilitate with any assistant recording, setting up the Community Room, etc. she might need from other Board members. It was also emphasized that the Board wants to identify practical steps towards achieving goals as well as the goals themselves, which might present time constraints if the retreat included a professional facilitator.  Emily observed that Dani has already demonstrated effective facilitation skills and moved that Dani should facilitate the retreat.  Jim seconded.  Unanimously approved. 
Brainstorming of long-term goals, new and revisited, was reported.  Dani suggested revisiting the goal of establishing a maintenance plan in addition to a maintenance budget and improved records management in support of both maintenance and general library functions.  Emily recommended continued work towards a Strategic Technology Plan, and the group observed that more granular surveys and statistics specific to library technology would be instrumental.  Gathering these data for such a purpose could serve as a model for methods of gathering other enhanced patron use statistics.  Larry suggested establishing more formalized personnel/ human resources policies and procedures and consolidating them in a handbook.  Charles recommended establishing a marketing plan.
OLD BUSINESS
Dani and Charles have met with an attorney to draft a letter to parties involved with the installation and maintenance of the heating system.  The letter needs to cite a contact as the representative of the Board for future communication.  Dani volunteered to act as Board representative and moved to accept the letter.  Emily seconded.  Unanimously approved.
OTHER BUSINESS

The Board reiterated excitement about the new monitor display in the entry hallway.
ADJOURNMENT

The date for the next meeting will be 5/29/13, 7-9 p.m.

Emily moved to adjourn the meeting.  Jim seconded. Motion passed unanimously and meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

